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In May we had the privilege of playing a key role in the 
7th Congress on Evangelism held in Bangkok.  This was 
the first time in the history of Thailand that over 3.000 
Christian leaders came together with the purpose of 
planting churches in all corners of the country.   

Our role was to provide detailed information on where 
the churches are located.  The leaders then got together 
in groups to plan how they can plant churches in their 
provinces. 

We also gave out thousands of CD’s containing a  library of 
2,000 Thai Christian resources.  These resources, for pas-
tors, Sunday school teachers, worship leaders and others 
have greatly encouraged the Thai church.  This CD provides 
Christian resources that are difficult to obtain or could not 
be afforded.     

I was brought to tears during the opening night when I 
thought about my parents who served as missionaries  in 
Thailand 30 to 60 years ago.  They never had an opportunity 
to see an event like this.   I wished so much they could be a 
part of it and see 
leaders they 
trained as young 
men and women 

have such a huge impact on this country. 

 As you read this prayer letter, please take a moment to 
pray for Thailand.  As the map on the right shows, there 
are millions of people in this country who have not had 
the opportunity to hear about the Good News of Jesus 
Christ.  The country as a whole has only 0.51%  Chris-
tians, but in the Northeast and the South only 0.15%  of 
the population are Christian – an unreached people group 
of over 30 million people. 

Thank you for coming alongside us as we do our part 
to encourage and help the Thai church reach this 
vast country with the Gospel into all regions. 

“ I am sure of this, that he who began a good work in you will bring it to completion at the day of Jesus Christ” 
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7th Congress on Evangelism 

Praise   

Crystal is able to be with us 
this summer. 

The relationships we have 
developed with national pas-
tors throughout the country. 

Our whole family remains in 
good health. 

Prayer   

God provided for us miracu-
lously as we drove to Bang-
kok, even though the car 
broke down twice. 

Guidance as we develop 
plans to expand the ministry. 

As we make plans to take a  
furlough starting in October. 

For our office employees, 
that they will continue to 
grow in their relationship 
with Jesus. 

 


